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Minutes of HSC Staff Meeting  17th October 2011
Present:

GC, GD, SD, CE, JE, RH, KH,JH, RJ, GJ, AJ, BOJ, CP, MP, SP, KS

Apologies:JH
	Issue
	Comment
	Action

	Retention
	TD discussed with the group retention to date. 
Numbers of students active on courses on the data base does not tally with actual numbers recorded by tutors

CE asked if copies of withdrawal forms could be sent to her

Student issues/cause for concern should be sent to GD 

Students withdrawn from the course prior to Nov 1st will not affect the data

Team asked whether the waiting time for ENGAGE team to deal with referrals would impact on whether students can be withdrawn before Nov 1st. 

GD gave out the referral forms for ENGAGE 

GD explained the traffic lights system 
	Tutors to provide TD with actual numbers active on the course
Tutors to provide CE with copies of withdrawal forms

Cause for concern forms to be copied to GD

Tutors to contact ENGAGE team for progress on referrals 

	CRB 
	CE informed the group that the new system for CRB checks was not working and the system was complicated and taking more time. In addition TD informed the group that until her application was processed CE & GJ had a high turnaround of forms to check
November 1st was given as a final date for students to submit evidence for their forms

It was suggested that all evidence should be produced before students enrolled on course. The cost of the CRB was an issue though as students would incur the cost even if they decided not to come on the course.

A meeting to discuss the way forward for next year will be arranged later in the year.
	All staff to discuss CRB checks in a meeting later in the year
CE to check progress of forms after half term

	Learner survey report
	GD went through the learner survey report from last academic year
Issues highlighted were distributed to all staff for comment

Staff concerned about the design of the form and comment. The percentage of students who were dissatisfied was low


	Staff to look at the report feedback and action any points raised

	Essential skills
	KS asked the team to complete the diagnostic tests with their groups as soon as possible
KS described the process of screening and offered her support

KS informed the group of the importance of embedding literacy and that it would be a focus of enquiry for  the inspection by ESTYN
	All tutors to ensure groups have completed the diagnostic tests
Tutors to ensure literacy is highlighted on schemes of work and lesson plans.

There is evidence of literacy being addressed in student files and marked work

	Teaching and Learning
	MP discussed a model scheme of work and lesson plan with the group
MP discussed requirements for classroom observations
	Model scheme of work and lesson plan distributed to team MP
TD informed the group of the internal inspection

	Welsh language
	BOJ asked if all issues with Welsh language could be fed into school meetings
BOJ asked if the Welsh language checklist could be filled in and sent to Alison Jones

There is a welsh culture tutorial pack on the intranet

BOJ asked if tutors could use the Welsh flag logo to highlight where Welsh is being embedded in the programmes

BOJ told staff of training programmes available on the Welsh language

TD told the group that Merthyr H&S Care were complimented in the ESTYN inspection for using the Welsh language on a day to day basis i.e. greetings
	Agenda to include Welsh language
All tutors to fill in Welsh checklist and send to Alison Jones

Tutors to include symbols

	AOB
	TD asked course coordinators to ensure student representatives could attend all team meetings

KS asked if anyone else would volunteer for Fire Marshal because she is already  the First Aider

TD thanked the group for their patients and support while she was settling into the role
	Course representatives 



